TO: 
   Members of the MAA-NJ Section 

FROM: Mark S. Korlie, Secretary

RE: 
   Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on February 1, 2003   

   Middlesex County College, Edison, NJ 

In Attendance: Reginald Luke, Cathy Liebars, Dawn Lott, Revathi  Narasimhan,  Karen Clark, 

   Bonnie Gold, Theresa Michnowicz, Larry D’Antonio, Hieu Nguyen, Carol 

   Avelsgaard, and Mark Korlie

1. REPORTS

(a) Minutes from the last meeting (held on June 7, 2002)

Mark Korlie distributed the minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on June 7, 2002 at Middlesex County College.  Theresa Michnowicz suggested that the minutes be edited to include Revathi  Narasimhan and Judith Lenk on the Section’s Committee for Nominating Officers.  The minutes was edited as requested, and the Committee unanimously accepted it.

(b) Treasurer’s report

      Cathy Liebars distributed the Treasurer’s Report for Fall 2002 and the 

Section Financial Report for the year 2002.  The reports listed revenues and expenses.  The Section gained $393.21 for Fall 2002, and gained  $1,764.62 for the year 2002. After a brief discussion concerning the reports’ contents, they were unanimously accepted.

The committee agreed to continue saving some of the Section’s finances in CDs.  It agreed to transfer the money in the six-month CD to a one-year CD, and to transfer $5,000 from the checking account to a six-month CD.

(c) Booksale Report

Mark Korlie distributed the booksale report and reported that there were 36 books sold with total sales of $807.57.

(d) Distinguished Teaching Award

Mark Korlie reported that the winner of the 2003 MAA-NJ Section Distinguished Teaching Award is Stephen Greenfield of Rutgers University.  Richard S. Falk of Rutgers University nominated him. Members of the Selection Committee are:

· Charles W. Herlands (Chairperson), The Richard Stockton College of NJ

· Carlon Krantz, Kean University

· Sandeep Maheshwari, William Paterson University

· Daniel Gross, Seton Hall University

· Janet Delaney, Passaic County Community College

2. DISCUSSION OF OFFICER POSITIONS AND RESPONSIBILITIES

Reginald Luke will serve on the Section’s Nominating Committee; he will fill Judith Lenk’s position on the committee. 

3. REVIEW OF PAST MAA-NJ  MEETINGS
The committee agreed that the Fall 2002 Section meeting at Fairleigh Dickinson University (FDU), Madison Campus, was successful.  Overall, the arrangements and sites for the meeting’s activities were very good. 

4. PREPARATION FOR NEXT MAA-NJ MEETINGS

(a) Spring 2003 meeting at Kean University 

The Spring 2003 MAA-NJ Section meeting will be held at Kean University on April 5, 2003.  There will be two invited speakers, two concurrent workshops, contributed papers sessions, a student poster session, and lunch discussion tables.   There may be a student speaker.

Invited Speakers: 
Joseph Gallian, University of Minnesota – Duluth



      
Ann Watkins, California State University - Northridge



Workshops conducted by: 
Joseph Gallian
, University of Minnesota – Duluth







Bonnie Gold, Monmouth University


Revathi  Narasimhan, a member of the Hosting Committee for the Spring 2003 meeting, will make local arrangements for the invited speakers.  

Larry D’Antonio will organize and coordinate the students contributed papers and poster sessions;  Theresa Michnowicz will organize and coordinate the contributed papers sessions; and Karen Clark will coordinate the classroom technology contributed session. Revathi Narasimhan will find presiders for the contributed papers sessions. There will be five contributed paper sessions; and  presiders will record head counts of the sessions.

Theresa Michnowicz is organizing the Lunch Discussion Tables.  She reported that there will be nine lunch discussion tables.  The topics for discussion are as follows.

· Getting Undergraduate Involved in Research, led by Joseph Gallian, University of Minnesota-Duluth

· MAA Liaisons, led by Ann Watkins, California State University-Northridge

· Assessment in Undergraduate Mathematics, led by Bonnie Gold, Monmouth University

· Politics of Remediation, led by Carol Avelsgaard, Middlesex County College

· Professional Development for Middle-School Teachers, led by Eileen Fernandez, Montclair State University

· Mathematics and Art, led by B. Lynn Bodner, Monmouth University

· Statistics Education, led by Dexter Whittinghill, Rowan University and Christopher Tong, Merck 

· SIGMAA-Business, Industry and Government, led by Greg Coxson and/or Mike Morelli, Lockheed-Martin

· Department Chair Issues (leader to be announced)

The committee agreed to continue with the following decisions.

· Free registration for a person attending his/her first MAA-NJ Section meeting

· No registration fee for students 

· MAA member preregistration: $12 ($15 at the door)

· Non-MAA member preregistration: $15 ($18 at the door)

· Students pay half the cost for lunch.

· Free registration, free lunch, and free dinner for a recipient of fifty-years membership certificate in the MAA

· Free registration for a recipient of twenty-five years membership certificate in the MAA

(b) Fall 2003 meeting at Raritan Valley Community College

The Fall 2003 meeting will be held on Saturday, November 8, 2003, at Raritan Valley Community College, North Branch, NJ.  There will be three speakers and at least two workshops.  The speakers are

· Edward Burger, Williams College

· L. Pamela Cook, University of Delaware

· Neil Sloane, AT&T

Mark Korlie will ask Evan Maletsky (Montclair State University) to conduct a workshop at the Fall 2003 meeting.

Update: Evan Maletsky has agreed to conduct a workshop at the Fall 2003 meeting at Raritan Valley Community College.

Siham Alfred (Phone: 908-526-1200, Ext. 8218; E-mail: salfred@raritanval.edu) is the contact person at Raritan Valley Community College for the Fall 2003 meeting.

5. AWARDS – MERITORIOUS SERVICE/TEACHING EXCELLENCE

(a) National Award

The Certificate of Meritorious Service will be awarded in 2005.  The Section Award Committee will nominate a candidate from the Section for this award in Spring 2004.

(b) Local Award

Theresa Michnowicz recommended that Naomi Shapiro of Georgian Court College be awarded the Section Meritorious Service Award for her many years of service to the Section.  Her list of services includes serving as Secretary of the Section for nine years.  The committee unanimously agreed to award Naomi Shapiro the Section Meritorious Service award at the Spring 2003 meeting.  Theresa Michnowicz will make the necessary arrangements for the award presentation.


    (c) 
Commemorative for Judith Lenk

Theresa Michnowicz will invite a colleague of Judith Lenk from Ocean County College to speak at the Spring 2003 meeting.  The speaker will speak about Judith Lenk, and the program will include a written statement about her. 

6. Other

Minutes of the Executive Committee meetings 

The motion, initiated by Larry D’Antonio,  to post minutes of Executive Committee meetings on the web passed (9 in favor and 1 abstention).

Printing of Fall 2002 Meeting Program

The printing of the Fall 2002 meeting program by Reginald Luke at Middlesex County College will be acknowledged in the Spring 2003 meeting program.

Breakfast/Morning Refreshment

Eugene Smith, Senior Sales Representative of Addison Wesley/Benjamin Cummings College Publishers, volunteered to sponsor breakfast/morning refreshment at the Spring 2003 meeting. The committee accepted this kind gesture.

NJ-NExT

Bonnie Gold is interested in running a NJ-Section NExT if there is significant number of interested people.  It would be helpful to get a list of people who are interested in participating NJ-Section NExT activities. 

7. New Business

The Committee is interested in having a joint meeting with MATYCNJ (Mathematics Association of Two-Year Colleges of New Jersey), an AMATYC affiliate.

Bonnie Gold suggested that the Business Meeting be included in the program for Section meetings. This suggestion was tabled for the next executive committee meeting.

Cathy Liebars attended the  Section Officers meeting at the Joint Mathematics meetings in Baltimore, MD.  Her report included the following.

· Introducing Section Historian position for each MAA section

· There are two types of workshops that can be given at Section meetings - one on Mathematics for Business Decisions and one on Preparing Mathematicians to Educate Teachers.  

· There is a grant for next year that will be available for sections (or anybody) to host undergraduate conferences.

· Invite winners of the American Mathematics Competition to attend Section meetings  with their parents.

· The MAA recently introduced two new SIGMAAs: Environmental Mathematics and Philosophy of Mathematics.

8. Next Meeting

The next Executive Committee meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 10, 2003 at 10 a.m. at Middlesex County College.
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